
  HUMAN SERVICES COMMISSION   
The regular meeting of the City of Loveland Human Services Commission was held at the Loveland 

Municipal Building in the City Manager Conference Room on 

March 1, 2018 
 

PRESENT AT THE MEETING: 
Commissioners: JoAnne Warner, Maren Soreide, Rebecca Thorp, Jody Shadduck-McNally, Nicole Pasco, 

Melody Bettenhausen, Sara Lipowitz, Carolyn Benson, Denise Selders, Stan Taylor.  
Staff: Val Gallegos, Deb Callies.  
City Council: Jeremy Jersvig 

 

ABSENT FROM THE MEETING: 
  None 

 
These minutes are a general summary of the meeting. 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Warner called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm MT. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
February 1, 2018: Commissioner Benson made a motion to approve. Commissioner Bettenhausen seconded 
the motion. Passed unanimously.   
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

None 
 

COUNCIL UPDATE 

HNS presentation included data about the 137 Connection and Angel House programs.  Q&A followed.  

 

Discussion included:  

 Questioning why HNS could get funding outside of the grant process.  

 HNS hasn’t always received funding for their programs based on the quality of their proposal.  

 Angel House used to ask for $8,000 and is now getting $35,000.  

 

Commissioner Bettenhausen made a motion that the Humans Services Commission recommend renewable 

funding be provided to the 137 Connection and Angel House programs.  Commissioner Benson seconded the 

motion. 3 ayes, 3 nays, 3 abstained. Motion passes.   
 
COUNCIL UPDATE 

 Councilor Jersvig discussed the joint meeting between the Human Services and Affordable Housing 
Commissions that took place on February 12, 2018 and mentioned that the commissions would 
participate in a joint study session with council at some point.  

 

COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP OFFICE UPDATE: 

 Minutes from the Joint Commission meeting are in the packet with updated information under Next 
Steps.  

 Staff Hade said that one of the presentation meetings would have a Special Meeting during the dinner 
portion to discuss Coordinated Entry prior to the April 24th Study Session.  

 

Human Service Grants Presentations 

 Grant books were distributed.  
 Commissioners Selders, Taylor, Lipowitz and Thorp will be absent for the March 15th presentation.  
 Agency representatives will be asked about removal of barriers to service during the Q&A portion of 

presentations.    
 



 

ADJOURNMENT 

Chair Warner adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, Val Gallegos 


